


POSITION OPEN AT ST JOHN’S, MARSHFIELD As we mentioned 
last week, Pam Housworth has taken a position at Christ the King in 
Spencer, and as a result we have an opening at St John the Baptist 
parish for a part time bookkeeper/ financial secretary. If you are in-
terested, please submit a resume, cover letter and 3 references to 
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MASS SCHEDULE  
MON 9/14/20  The Exaltation of the Holy Cross 
 7:00am Living & Deceased Members of the Jim Doebereiner Family 
  Scripture Readings: Nm 21:4b-9 Phil 2:6-11 
   Jn 3:13-17 
 
TUES  9/15/20  Our Lady of Sorrows 
 7:00am Warren Von Holzen 
  Scripture Readings: 1 Cor 12:12-14 Jn 19:25-27  
 
WED 9/16/20  Sts. Cornelius, Pope, and Cyprian, Bishops, Martyrs
 7:00am Harold Gravitter  
  Scripture Readings:  1 Cor 12:31—13:13 Lk 7:31-35 
 
THUR  9/17/20 St. Robert Bellarmine, Bishop, Doctor of the Church 
 7:00am Jack Gerend 
  Scripture Readings: 1 Cor 15:1-11 Lk 7:36-50  
 
FRI  9/18/20 
7:00am Fred & Joe Scheppler 
  Scripture Readings:  1 Cor 15:12-20 Lk 8:1-3 
 
SAT  9/19/20  St. Januarius, Bishop, Martyr 
8:00am Evelyn Borens 
  Scripture Readings:  1 Cor 15:35-37, 42-49 Lk 8:4-15 
 

Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
4:30pm Living & Deceased Members of the Archie & Jennie 
  and Peter & Cecelia Leick Families 
 
SUN  9/20/20 
 7:00am Margaret Kraus 
 9:00am Richard Herr 
11:00am St. John the Baptist Parish Families 
  Scripture Readings: Is 55:6-9 Phil 1:20c-24, 27 
   Mt 20:1-16a 
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WEEK DAY SERVERS September 14th - 19th (see below) 
FUNERAL SERVERS September 14th - September 19th  
Bernard Knoeck / Denny Loughlin 

  
LITURGICAL MINISTERS  

September 19th & 20th, 2020  
LECTORS 
 4:30pm Jeff Kean 
 7:00am Jan Altmann 
 9:00am Jim Reigel 
11:00am John Salzmann 
 
SERVERS 
 4:30pm Maverick & Dakota Hannasch 
 7:00am Paige Schlagenhaft / Abigail Schuld 
 9:00am Sydney & Rylee Mauritz 
 11:00am Brenden & Grace Clubb 
 
Music Minister 
 4:30pm Open 
 7:00am Open 
 9:00am Open 
 11:00am Open 

 
Welcome / Farewell: On Sunday, September 27th we will finally be 
able to host a Welcome / Farewell for Fr. Williams and Fr. Barry. 
Please join us in the Columbia room after the 9am Mass(10:00am). 
This event will go until 1:00pm. We will have refreshments and social 
distancing will be observed.   
Fr. Williams’ Homilies: Many parishioners have been asking how to 
read Fr. Williams’ homilies. To view them weekly, visit: 
frdanielwilliams.com. The Sunday homily will be posted after the 
weekend Masses at which he preaches.  
To have a prayer added to St. John’s Prayer Chain, please call 
Shirley 715-384-3613 and Donna 715-384-2479 (there are 2 lists).  
Marshfield Deanery Catholic Men's Group is starting a new year, 
on a new day!  Beginning on Wednesday, September 16th, men are 
invited to join us on at 6am in Dillenberg Hall in OLP church. That 
Man is You! has an exciting new year of speakers and content for 
us. Please register at Thatmanisyou.org, so we can keep you up to 
date on any COVID related requirements or changes. More 
information can be found on the kiosk as you enter church!  
Find peace and joy in adoring Our Lord at Pope St. John Paul II 
Adoration Chapel (lower level of St. John the Baptist Church). 
Available hours are Mondays noon-1pm, Tuesdays 2-3pm and 
Tuesdays 4-5pm. Call Deacon Ray at 715-207-6085 or Jean at 715-
387-0571 for more information or to schedule your hour of power.  
Marshfield Rosary Rally: All are invited to this event on Wed., 
October 7th, the Feast of Our Lady of the Rosary. We will meet at 
Columbia Park at 5pm (meet in the Columbia room if weather is 
inclement) for the Rosary. Personal testimonies of Rita Johnson and 
Kathy Richardson will begin at 5:30pm. Dr. Romel Garcia-Montilla, 
our main speaker, will begin his talk on Socialism ~ The Truth at 
6pm. You are invited to bring a bag supper and beverage.  
Attention engaged couples: Registration is now open for the 
Married Love: two becoming one classes. Available dates are: Nov. 
7th of 2020 and Feb. 13th & April 10th, 2021. Couples should first 
contact their priest and then plan to attend a class at least six 
months before their wedding. For questions or to register, contact 
Alanna Hart at hart_alanna@yahoo.com or 715-650-7310.  
The Bulletin and Annual Report are funded by ad donations 
which appear on the back side of the bulletin. If you or someone 
you know would like to place an ad, please contact the parish office 
715-384-3252. The cost for the year per block is $175 for black & 
white, $200 for color. We appreciate all those businesses and 
individuals who continue to make this possible.  
Mission Co-op Envelopes: This weekend we will concentrate on 
the needs of Casa Hogar as Monsignor Hirsch was to be here to 
inform us of their work and needs. If you would like to donate to 
Casa Hogar, envelopes for the Mission Co-op can be found in the 
envelope boxes as you enter the church. Checks can be written out 
to St. John’s as we will send one check into the Mission Office. 
Thank you for your generosity! 

 
STEWARDSHIP - September 5th & 6th, 2020  

Adult / Youth / Plate  $10,082.00 
Parish Improvement  $144.00 
Month to Date   $10,226.00 
Amount Needed Month of September $83,648.00 

Weekday Mass Servers: We are looking for a couple of men to sign 
on as weekday Mass servers. . We are looking for more men so that 
we can rotate one day a week or even once every other week if we 
get enough volunteers! If you are able to attend morning Mass, and 
would like to help out, please call the parish office at 715-384-3252. 
 
Monday - David Gouin Thursday - Ray Housworth 
Tuesday - Marty Draxler Friday - Dennis Spencer 
Wednesday - Bernard Knoeck Saturday - Nick & Kolbe Landwehr 

Confessions have resumed at 6:00pm on the 
First and Third Fridays of the month. Two priests 
will be available each evening.  
The 4 Committees will have their first meeting on 
Monday, Sept. 14th beginning at 6:30pm. Meet as 
follows: Family Life in the Teacher’s Lounge, 
Sacred Worship in Schuh Hall, Social Justice in 
Schuh Hall and Education in the Library.  
The Finance Committee will meet at 6:30pm on 
Tues., Sept. 22nd in St. Francis Hall. 
Wedding: Saturday, September 19th at 1:00pm 

Ryan Hannan & Kellie Arensman 



A Message from the Children of Peru  
From Msgr. Joseph Hirsch 
Director of Casa Hogar Orphanage, Lima, Peru  

For those of you who may be new, Casa is a direct mission 
of the Diocese of La Crosse founded by our very own Father 
Joe Walijewski focused on delivering high quality care and 
services to at-risk children, rescuing them from potential threats 
and rehabilitating them for a more promising future through 
faith and family.   

We are coming up on our 5th month in quarantine, our 72 
children, family teachers and limited on-site staff have stepped 
up during this time of need to create a new sense of normalcy 
for the community. We are working to support one another, 
maintain academic engagement for each of the children through 
zoom, television and printed worksheets, host “homemade 
quinceaneras”, and developing new skills such as overseeing 
all bakery management or cutting hair.  

The St. John’s community has always been incredibly 
generous to Casa Hogar for which we are so grateful. Giving in 
time and love, many mission trips and pilgrimages from our 
parishes have visited Casa Hogar over the years and though 
they were unable to travel this summer, we look forward to 
when we can welcome the next group from the Columbus High 
School Mission Trip.   

This time of unknown certainly comes with challenges but 
we also realize that God is with us and our faith manifests in 
different ways. While we cannot be together this fall for Mission 
Coops, Visits, School Presentations or the benefit dinner, we 
will find new ways to continue to keep you engaged and 
involved in our Mission and are so grateful for any support you 
can provide. Our work and the safety, family, faith and 
livelihood of the community is only possible through your 
support and it has such a large impact in Peru. Thank you for 
the impact you have! Together, Father Joe is watching over all 
of us.  

Family, Faith and Future For All Children 
www.homeajpm.org 

For more information, updates and photos of what is happening 
at Casa Hogar please visit: https://www.facebook.com/

casahogarjuanpablo2/ 
 

Shortly after my ordination, I was able to visit Casa Hogar, 
and seeing firsthand the impact this home orientated orphanage 
makes in the lives of these children and their host parents is 
very impactful. It truly opens your eyes to the blessings we 
enjoy in the United States, and helps us see that we are called 
to share our blessings in service beyond our borders to parts of 
America that struggles in ways we do not. Although this year we 
will not be able to host Msgr. Hirsch at our parish, we are still 
reminded of the missionary aspect of our faith life. This is an 
opportunity to be a part of something so much greater than 
anything we might do on our own.  

Please be open to the needs of these children when the 
appeal is made, and prayerfully consider supporting this 
mission. Not all are able to go physically on a missionary 
journey, but we are all able to take part in the mission through 
supporting missionaries and those they serve.   

Fr Jim 
 

And whoever gives one of these little ones even  
a cup of cold water because he is a disciple,  
truly, I say to you, he will by no means lose his 

 reward.      Mt 10:22 
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Columbus Catholic Schools  
Purchase Scrip and support Columbus Catholic Schools! For 
details, contact our Gift Card Coordinator at 715-387-1177 x3219 or 
giftcard@columbusdons.org. 
Substitute teachers are needed for all grade levels! We have 
small class sizes, cooperative students and supportive staff. Visit our 
website to apply. 
We are in need of adults to work at St. John's in our Extended 
Care program. We are looking for a part-time After School Care 
Coordinator to work from 2:30-5:30pm Mon- Fri.  Responsibilities 
include: create and maintain a schedule for after school aides, 
provide after school supervision to students grades preschool 
through 2nd grade. We are also looking for part-time After School 
Care Aides to work 2:15 – 5:30pm Mon - Fri to provide supervision 
for students ages preschool through 2nd grade.  This job Is ideal for 
someone who Is: Dependable - more reliable than spontaneous; and 
Adaptable/flexible - enjoys doing work that requires frequent shifts in 
direction. You can find more information about both positions on our 
website under the “About” Tab, then “Employment Opportunities.” 
Promethean Boards Update: We currently have enough donations 
to purchase 13 boards! (We still need donations to purchase 8 
more.) Our IT Department is looking to upgrade our classrooms from 
1st grade - 8th grade with new Promethean Boards. Promethean 
Boards combine the elements of a whiteboard and a projector into 
one device. This combination makes it easier for teachers to show 
students subject content and let the students interact with the 
content. The cost is $2,250 per board. If you are interested in making 
a monetary donation, put money towards a board, please contact our 
IT administrator Brandon Wolf at 715-387-1177. 
The Chuck Hennes Memorial Brat Fry will be October 1st, 11am – 
1pm at the American Legion Post 54. All of the proceeds will benefit 
the American Legion and fund a scholarship at Columbus Catholic 
Schools!  Deadline to pre-order is Sept. 15th. Call Tom Buttke at 715-
897-1604. 
 
Check out the Lighthouse Catholic Media CD’s located in the 
vestibule of the church. Many different topics are available from 
dealing with sorrow, the sacraments, becoming closer to Christ, the 
Catholic church, saints and angels, to raising children. Going on a 
road trip? These are informative CD’s to have for the drive and are 
available to you for just $3.00. Pick one up today!  
Maintenance Position Open at St. Joseph Parish/School A part- 
time Maintenance position is open at St. Joseph’s, Stratford. 
Possibility of janitorial tasks for additional hours, will be considered. 
If you wish to apply, please email to pastor@stjstratford.org. 
Questions, please call Fr. Sen at 715-615-1774.   
CRE Assistant/Office Assistant Position at St. John’s, Edgar. 
The CRE position involves organizing Religious Education activities, 
working with families and staff, and coordinating the program with 
the pastor. The Office Assistant position involves secretarial tasks 
and helping with the parish/school website. Experience in Publish, 
Excel, and Word is preferred. Those who wish to apply can send a 
resume to Father Tom Huff at frtomhuff@gmail.com. If you have any 
questions call the parish office at 715-352-3011. 

  
          WWee  wweellccoommee  tthhiiss  cchhiilldd  tthhrroouugghh    

                                    tthhee  LLiivviinngg  WWaatteerrss  ooff  BBaappttiissmm    
Ensley Jean Nikolai - daughter of Chris & Ashley Nikolai 
Mailei Rose Behm - daughter of Dion & Whitley Behm 

  
  

OOuurr  ssyymmppaatthhyy  ttoo  tthhee  ffaammiillyy  ooff::   
Shirley Tobin  

“May the Soul of Shirley 
and the Souls of all the Faithful Departed,  

through the Mercy of God, Rest in Peace. Amen.”  




